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November 30, 2020 
 
To members of the LCS School Community. 
 
An email went out to all families last night letting families know that there were confirmed cases of 
COVID-19 for multiple staff persons at the Lyndeborough Central School.  There are still staff 
members seeking test results.  The incubation period for the virus was inclusive of at least last 
Tuesday November 24.  In following our protocol, anyone who has been in contact with a person who 
is suspected or has a confirmed case of COVID-19 will quarantine for 14 days.  A good number of 
the staff at LCS eat lunch together so the possibility of exposure to the whole staff was a consideration 
in my decision to have students at LCS move to a remote learning model. 
 
I am in contact with the Department of Public Health.  There is an investigative team that specifically 
deals with COVID cases that involve schools.  I will look to them to determine if students can come 
back to school this week or if a quarantine needs to be extended to December 8.  I have also contacted 
each preschool family individually by phone to let them know of the possible direct exposure to their 
child.   
 
If your child is experiencing any symptoms of COVID-19 including but not limited to: 
 
Cough    Sneezing  Shortness of breath  Fatigue 
Muscle or body aches  Headaches  Sore Throat   Congestion 
New loss of taste or smell Stomach distress Diarrhea 
 
please keep your child away from others and contact your health care provider to see if they 
recommend a PCR COVID-19 test.  Please report those symptom to our school nurse as well at 
l.gifford@sau63.org . 
 
I will continue to seek assistance from the New Hampshire Department of Public Health and give you 
updates as I receive information.  You can learn more at: 
 
 www.nh.gov/covid19/index.htm  or  www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html 
 
Thank you for your help in working together to keep students and staff safe.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Bryan K. Lane 
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